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Tuesday 9 March 2021 Term 1 Week 7 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

Thursday 11 March PSSA Cricket Knockout 

Friday 12 March U11 & Open  

 Rugby League Trials 

Monday 15 March P & C Meeting - 5pm 

Wednesday 17 March Harmony Day 

Thursday 18 March FNC Boys/Girls Soccer 

Friday 19 March Ride to School Day 

 FNC AFL 

 Hockey Gala Day 

Tues 23 & Wed 24 March Stage 2 & 3 Cricket Blast 

Wednesday 31 March Easter Hat Parade K-2 

 State Swimming  

Thursday 1 April Colour Run 

 Last Day Term 1 

Tuesday 20 April Student’s First Day Term 2 

  
PRINCIPAL NEWS 

Leaders Induction Assembly 

Congratulations to all of our school leaders, who received 
their badges on Monday. It was fabulous to have parents 
on site to pin the badges on their children and to 
acknowledge this milestone event. 

School Captains: Noah T. & Ava K 

Vice Captains: Vito C. & Maya N. 

School Leaders: Charlie G. Gabe B. Charles M. 
   Zali B. Millie H. Madeleine H. 

House Captains: Wallabies - James R. & Charli M. 
   Pelicans - Jethro M. & Ava C. 
   Dolphins - Harvey C. & Alex C. 

House Vice Capt: Wallabies -  Sunny H. & Trinity B. 
   Pelicans - Izaiah G. & Elliot M. 
   Dolphins - Didge R. & Jake B. 

SRC: Stage 1 - Ivy M. Hudson K. Bridie B. 
   Archie K. Lyla S. Liam T. 
 Stage 2 - Evie C. Thomas H. Abbee G. 
   Jaxon B. Emma C. Kai F. 
   Emily K. Sage M. Evie L. 
   Tommy M. 
 Stage 3 - Livia B. Lachlan P. Sienna L. 
   Billy E. Gracie D. Laurie B. 
   Bianca M. Beau K. Charli F. 
   Jesse B. Jayden B. Millie T. 

Paint Room 

 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool 
 

  https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/ 

Library Leaders: Leni C. Grace L. Finn T. 
   Kirra B. Soul P. Astrid Y. 
   Mila G. 

Easing of Restrictions 

We were notified last week that as of Monday, parents 
and carers can drop off and pick up students. Those  
entering the school grounds and going to class rooms, do 
not have to sign in with QR codes. Only those parents 
who are attending specific appointments or events (such 
as an assembly or meeting, need to sign in. All adults on 
site must continue to monitor social distancing and hand 
hygiene. 

Kindergarten parents can now enter the grounds to  
collect the children in the afternoon, so the lane way 
gate will end being used at the end of this week. 

Restrictions have also eased for indoor and outdoor 
events, but is still a need for COVID Plans for all such 
events. We will keep you up to date as events start to roll 
out. Excited to see you all back!!! 

Canteen 

Monica has done a fantastic job keeping the canteen  
ticking over throughout the COVID period. As of this 
week, the canteen will operate with over-the-counter 
services at our break times. We ask that lunch orders 
continue as they have been, it has been very efficient 
and manageable, especially when Monica is alone in the 
canteen. The major change is that students can purchase 
smaller items at break time: eg Milk cups or muffins.  

Pick Up Zone  

Thank you all for your cooperation. The afternoon pick-up 
on Orient Street is definitely moving more smoothly. 
Please remember to move through the pick-up zone as 
promptly as possible. If you need a family sign for your 
windscreen please contact the office to have one printed, 
or make your own. Please use LARGE BOLDED print for 
your surname, with children’s first names written below. 

Remember all cars will be transitioned to Orient Street 
in term 2, so why not start now. All buses will also be on 
Sutherland Street, in term 2. 

 

Diana Foley 
PRINCIPAL 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool
https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/
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Late Arrivals/Early Leavers 

Please ensure all students who arrive after 9am are 
accompanied by the parent/guardian to sign in at the 
office.   
Also, any student who is leaving prior to 3pm, is to 
be collected from the office by the parent/guardian. 
Prior arrangement with the class teacher is  
appreciated. 

KIMP Fees 

Term 1 KIMP Fees are now overdue.  Your prompt 
payment is appreciated. 

Stewart House Donation Drive 

Envelopes are going home with students this week.  
To go in the draw to win a $4000 gift voucher, 
please complete the details on the envelope, include 
a minimum $2 donation and return to the school  
office by Friday 14 May. 

OFFICE HOURS  8.30am to 3.15pm 

  
CANTEEN CORNER 

School Canteen operates four days each 
week - Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & 
Friday 

PLEASE HAVE ORDERS IN BY 9:00 AM 

  VOLUNTEER ROSTER 

Volunteers Required 
If you are interested in helping ,  

please contact the office on 02 6674 1467. 
New volunteers will require Working With Children Checks.   

Please see the office for the paperwork 
 

PAYMENT OPTIONS 

EFTPOS - at the school office only  

Online - via the school website ‘Make A Payment’ tab. 

Please include online payment receipt number on the paper bag.  

Cash - correct money in the bag is appreciated. 

All orders require a paper bag with the students name, class and  

order details.  

REMINDER - CANTEEN CLOSED MONDAYS 

Thursday 11 March  
NIL—Volunteers Urgently 
Required 

Friday 12 March  
Melissa        Debbie 
Kylie             Ange 

Thursday 18 March  
Stacey 
 

Friday 10 March  
Melissa          Ange 
Ashlee            Janet 

UPDATE 

 

 

$4,125.49 
What a great start to our fundraising! 

If you have not made your online profile yet, you 
still have time. 

The class with the most profiles on Friday 12th 
March will win a mufti / ice-block day this term. 

P&C NEWS 

Easter Egg Fundraiser Raffle  

The P&C will be holding an Easter Egg raffle on the day of 
the ‘Easter Hat Parade’, Wednesday, 31st March.  

The P&C are kindly asking for donations of Chocolate 
eggs, Easter baskets, small soft toys and any other fillers 
to make Easter raffle prizes.  

All donations are greatly appreciated. If you have any  
donations to add to our raffle, please bring them to 
the office by Friday, 26 March 2021.  

Thank you, 
Kingscliff P&C Committee  

PBL Winners Week 7 

  

 Koby T. 1F Andri S. 2S Isla P.   KT 
 Lyla S. 2S Ryan R. 3/4N Freya T.  KSR 
 Viv G. 5/6J Tom M. 3/4M 

Leadership Excursion 

On Thursday, our School Captains and Vice Captains got 
to meet with the Hon. Marise Payne, Minister for Foreign 
Affairs, Minister for Women and acting Minister for  
Defence. 

Our leadership team travelled 
to the Kingscliff Bowling Club, 
along with Mrs Foley, to hear 
Hon. Marise Payne speak.  They 
even got to ask her a question 
about her goals and hopes for 
the future. 
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      KIMP NEWS  
 
 

It has been wonderful to see 
the progress by lots of our KIMP students over the last 
couple of weeks. We have a great group of beginners this 
year with some of them already heading to Intermediate 
Band on Monday mornings and more of them not far away 
from joining!  

Our KIMP percussionists had big shoes to fill this year 
and are doing a great job already with the wonderful  
assistance of Mr Walsh.  

It's really easy for us to see those students who are in a 
good routine of practicing at home. As I say to them they 
don't necessarily have to do hours of practice, it's the 
consistency that makes the difference. A beginner who 
does 10 minutes every day will make great progress in 
very little time. One of our Senior Band students has this 
year committed to three half hour practices a week 
(amidst a very busy schedule) and the difference is 
amazing. Work out what works in your house and weekly 
schedule and just work to stick to it. Yes it takes effort 
by parents but you will see the benefits in progress and 
most importantly enjoyment! The students who stop 
learning are most often the ones who aren't doing any 
practicing at home.  

Please email me if you're stuck or need some tips or more 
encouragement by us at school. As always thank you so 
much for all the support at home, rehearsals,  
remembering instruments, and helping practice happen! 
We couldn't do it without you! 
 

Nicky Cooper  
(and Mr Walsh and Mr Moodie!) 
Kingscliff Instrumental Music Program 

nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au  

 

SPORT NEWS 

North Coast PSSA Regional Swimming 

Last Wednesday, March 3, Kingscliff PS  sent 15  
students who qualified for the North Coast PSSA  
regional swimming championships to Coffs Harbour. They 
represented our school in such a positive way and were 
super competitive in the pool all day. The level of  
competition was super high and the talent showcased on 
the North Coast was very impressive. The whole Kingy 
team did us all so proud. Congratulations to Charlie G. for 
winning the senior boys 50m butterfly and the 200m  
individual medley. A huge congratulations also goes to 
Piper H. for coming second in the 8 year girls 50m  
freestyle. Charlie and Piper are now off to the NSW 

state swimming championships  
later this year. Well done! 
 
(see photo’s page 4) 

 

Regional PSSA Cricket  

James R. & Finn M. attended 
the Regional PSSA Cricket 
trials in Grafton on Sunday 
7th and Monday 8th March.  
All competitors showed very 
high skill levels.  Following 
two days of trials, James was 
selected as captain of North 
Coast and will compete at the 
NSW PSSA Boys Cricket 
Championships at Dubbo in 
October.  Congratulations 
James and well done to both 
boys. 

mailto:nicole.cooper15@det.nsw.edu.au
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 North Coast Swimming 

   

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  


